

D+L 5/10/23

Milly Southworth

From:

Lisa Grigg (Communities Support Assistant) < Lisa.Grigg@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent:

27 September 2023 17:59

Subject:

Air Quality Engagement Events

To: South East Cornwall Community Area Partnership

Dear Cornwall Councillors and Town and Parish Councillors.

The key to keeping Cornwall's air clean and protecting the health of residents is ensuring that people understand what their impact on air quality is in their communities and how they can reduce their impact and exposure. The new Clean Air for Cornwall Strategy will aim to address this challenge and sustain long term improvements in Cornwall's air quality.

Cornwall Council's Environmental Protection team are hosting three engagement workshops in the week beginning **Monday 16**th **October** to seek the views of Cornwall Councillors and Town and Parish Councillors on what the key focus areas for the new Clean Air for Cornwall Strategy should be and how success should be measured.

Online engagement workshops

The two online engagement workshops will be delivered via Microsoft Teams and if you would like to attend, please click on either of the below meeting links 5 minutes before the scheduled start time.

- Monday 16th October 19.00-20.30pm: Clean Air for Cornwall online engagement workshop Click here to join the meeting
- Wednesday 18th October 19.00-20.30pm: Clean Air for Cornwall online engagement workshop Click here to join the meeting

Face to face engagement workshop

The face-to-face engagement workshop will be held on:

 Thursday 19th October 19.00-20.30pm in the Trelawny Room, New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 3AY.

If you would like to attend this workshop, please email Steven Whitehurst (Senior Environmental Protection Officer) stephen.whitehurst@cornwall.gov.uk with your name and the Council which you are representing.

How can I prepare for the workshops?

Please read our current Clean Air for Cornwall strategy.

Unable to attend these workshops?

The online workshops will be recorded, and the recordings will be made available after the workshops have been delivered.

If you would like to suggest a date for an additional engagement workshop, then please email stephen.whitehurst@cornwall.gov.uk

Last few days to complete our air quality survey

Environmental Protection are also looking to understand what you think about Cornwall's air quality, what air quality information you would like to receive and how you would like to receive it.

If you have not done so already, have your say by completing our short survey before midnight on Friday 29th September.

With kind regards

Lisa Grigg | Communities Support Assistant

Cornwall Council | Resilient Communities | Neighbourhoods Directorate lisa.grigg@cornwall.gov.uk | Tel: 01872 322222 and say my name Localism, Cornwall Council, New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro, TR1 3AY www.cornwall.gov.uk | 'Onen hag oll'

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.